

## **SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.**

Monthly/Minutes

April 11, 2022

### **Attendance:**

- Brian Boehm, Bill Means, Ken Normandy, Steve Close
- 9 regular members

### **Opening – Brian Boehm:**

- Brian called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

### **Secretary's Report – Ken for Scott**

- Ken read very abbreviated minutes, no corrections, or comments. Minutes approved as read.

### **Treasurer's Report – Bill Means:**

- After paying everything our total Cash and assets are \$28,711 which includes our CD with Johnson Bank of \$10,000.
- Had one more 1K Gas bill but should be going down now.
- The tenant is paying on time and the rental account is re-building.
- The phone is disconnected. But still working with AT&T (owes us \$280).

### **Membership Report –Steve Close:**

- Currently we have 73 general members and 8 seniors for a total of 81.
- We collected \$1280.00 in dues.
- 12 notices to be sent out.
- No dues credit this month.
- 3 Second Readings: Elizabeth Loftin, Heath Pirkey and Steve Tripp. All candidates told us a little about themselves and membership was approved via voice vote.

### **Rifle Team –Steve Thurmond for Jon Speck:**

- Steve is taking over rifle league from Jon who will still work with Juniors
- We have several Juniors at the 2023 Shooting Junior Olympics
- Junior Program at club next two Saturdays 8:30-noon
- The Rifle League finished up with 7 Wins and 11 losses.
- league banquet in Arena, WI on Friday the 14th.
- Emme has shot an average of 299.3 out of 300 over the last 15 weeks
- Top Shot will be May 29<sup>th</sup>
- Rifle team contributed \$2320.00 to club after expenses from matches

### **Pistol League – Bill Means:**

- Winter League wrapping up – participants need to do any make up sessions by the end of month to be included.

- The Winter league banquet will be at 5:00 on May 21 at 5:00 pm at Birchwood Grill. Bill will need an approximate head count.
- We received the NRA gold medal club again (thanks to Tom Becker for submitting)

**Maintenance –Jim Conti:**

- No Major repairs at this time, let him know if needed for TOP SHOT preparation.
- Jim suggested we clear out bathroom and have a changing room.
- Still need volunteers for cleaning crew – Dues credits apply.

**Rental Property – Brian Reported for Tony:**

- Tony replaced a sidelight.

**Match Director – Dora Potekin: (not present)**

- No report.

**Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich: (not present)**

- No report

**Communications – Robert Peloza (not present):**

- No Report

**Old Business:**

- BYLAW and MEMBERSHIP Revisions (Pending 2022)
- Hosting Shooting Events – We need trained RSO's.
- Cancelled the telephone line. There was discussion about how someone would contact the club in regard to membership or visiting. Also, about when a problem arises.
  - In case of emergency, numbers are in the back by where the phone was at.

**New Business:**

- Still looking for suggestions about ways to promote the club and talked about some new event ideas.
  - Fundraising Shoot – Brian saw something about a fundraiser shoot at another club where we have some sort of a shooting event to raise funds for a scholarship. We would get the colleges involved and maybe do something within the trades and contact a contractor and see if they might help out.
  - 22LR Action Shoot – Brian talked about a shoot using clay targets on stands at 3 different levels. This would be a timed event where you shoot at the targets and are timed on how long it takes to shoot all of them or how many in a specified amount of time. He wanted to get permission from the club

first before he tested anything out. It was voted to have him test it out and see how it works and bring back results.

**Announcement:**

- Volunteer hours still need to be turned into Brian with specific details on what the hours were for. This is so we can get an idea how the time is used for improvements.
- Discussed Bathroom remodel (Mens and Women's) in detail.
- Suggestions included, paint, new commodes, base boards, floor covering, vent on septic tank, flush valve on urinal and caulking base of toilets etc.
- It was decided that the first step is to have the walls painted and Brian will move ahead with volunteers to get accomplished.

**For the good of the order:**

**Adjourn Meeting:**

- Brian adjourned the meeting 07:55 PM

Respectfully submitted: Ken for Scott Heeter